

MINUTES FROM EDGTON VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE MEETING 18th July 2024

PRESENT:

Chris Harris-Chair - Michelle Simpson-Secretary, Janet Cobb-Parish Clerk, Bob Lawson, Fiona Harding-Jones, Liz Begley, Peter Whapham - Treasurer/vice chair.

APOLOGIES: Gilli Coston.

SABATICAL: Alice O'Brian

WELCOME: Chris Harris.

MATTERS ARISING:

Post office update-Letterbox needed before the Post office will register our address, Shropshire council have confirmed we are on the system

SWS to be approached again regarding broadband.

Minutes from the last meeting dated 18th June agreed & signed.

TREASURERS REPORT:

Current balance: £6194.31 (all petty cash now in the bank)

Expenditure: £149.04 for replacement strip lights x 30

Income: Keep Fit £65, £20 Fashion Show donation.

BOOKINGS:

No New Bookings.

EVENTS:

Cake & Carpark 28th July

Summer BBQ August 03rd August

Cake & Carpark 25th August

Car wash & Breakfast 15th September

Cake & Carpark 29th September

Curry Night 25th October

Quiz Night 15th November

Poetry & Pie night 14th December

Wreath Making? Date TBC December.

Alice to privately hire the hall for felt making class. Date TBC

A.O.B

Peter has researched the TV licence-cost per year will be £391. The cost of which will not come from the VH. Peter is keen to set up a film club and hire the hall to recoup the cost of the licence,

Maintenance list to be prepared by Bob to give to Jon Simpson.

Carpet quote on hold until the hall is decorated (date tbc) Bob to measure to see how many SQ FT are needed.

Summer BBQ numbers are up to 28, Fiona and Paul will order the meat, relish, Pimms, s'mores etc. Michelle will make Couscous salad as well as a Greek salad and provide the bread rolls, Krista Hutchings has kindly offered to make potato salad and Chris Harris will make coleslaw and provide the Pimms jugs.

Fiona will provide the gazebo and BBQ, Michelle has a spare if needed.

Fiona to ask Gilli if she can provide some hay bales, Mike Hutchings will organise the music.

Set up on the 3rd at 11am.

Sign advertising the hall has now been purchased and will be put up on the stone wall below the main noticeboard

Details of the committee members will be listed on the website as well as the minutes being uploaded for all to see.

Chris to liase with Gilli to apply for a grant to obtain solar panels. Chris is in contact with Local company who have given a detailed plan which would be beneficial for the funding of the village hall.

Dog poo signs have been erected in the carpark/lawn as an increased amount of dog poo has been noticed. Hopefully this will be a deterrent.

Liz to email out the events in August.

First aid courses discussed. Wendy Buswell has given us a contact that will come and provide basic training for free, we aim to run this in the autumn and open it out to all the village.

Bleed kit box needed to store the bleed kit, Janet to talk with Krista Hutchings in obtaining one.

CLEANING ROTA

Cleaning for July is Chris & Gilli and August will be Peter & Bob.

DONM:

To be decided.

Meeting closed at 20.00.